


FROM THE RECTOR – Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
The capacity of the human person to be self-directed and willful is overwhelming.  We might want to believe in our ability to give ourselves completely 
over to God; however, the reality and proliferation of sin make very clear the capacity of the human person for continued willfulness and confidence 
in his own abilities.  As Catholics, one of the hallmarks of our growth in the spiritual life is a distrust of self, placing our complete confidence and trust 
in the Lord and His power to care for us and to save us.  The more we allow grace to mold us into trustful creatures the more we also grow in the 
virtue of gratitude.  Like the lepers in our Gospel today, we approach the Lord and beg for His mercy and the healing that always accompanies that 
mercy. Of course, the Lord cares for our bodies and physical well-being according to His Divine Providence. He also cares for our souls and provides 
us immediate remedy to the devasting impact of our sins.  However, more often than not, we behave like the nine lepers, rejoicing in God’s blessings 
but failing to give Him praise and thanksgiving.  Today, as we yet again approach the altar of sacrifice, let us strive to first rely completely upon the 
Lord and then recognizing His blessings, let us always return to Him and give Him thanks. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
LABOR DAY 
TOMORROW on Labor Day, Holy Mass that day will be celebrated 
at 7:00 am. There will be NO confessions before Holy Mass. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ALTAR SERVERS 
Training for altar servers begins on Monday, 12 September 2022 @ 
4:30 pm. All returning servers are asked to attend.  Any young man 
who has made his 1st Holy Communion is invited to serve at Holy 
Mass. Those new servers are interested should be present on Monday, 
12 September and they should email the Rector 
(msgrmorris@gmail.com) regarding their interest in serving at Holy 
Mass.   

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
MISSOURI RIGHT TO LIFE 
Help Save God’s Babies and Keep Missouri Pro-Life!   
With the blessed overturning of Roe v. Wade, the battle for life comes 
in force to every state.  The kick-off of Missouri Right to Life’s 
strategic plan to protect Missouri pro-life successes and educate 
citizens is on September 7 at the St. Charles Convention 
Center with keynote speaker Tim Tebow. Our special guest and 
honoree as a “Champion of Life” is Archbishop Joseph F. 
Naumann.  Tickets to the event are $100. Full details and 
Registration are at MRLbanquet.com or by calling 314-434-
4900.   

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ALL CHILDREN OF ONE FATHER – SISTERS OF ST. 
PETER CLAVER DINNER AUCTION 
The Board of the Missionary Sisters of St. Peter Claver invite you to 
attend their Annual Dinner Auction benefiting critical mission 
projects around the world. The event will be held at the Hilton St. 
Louis Frontenac on Saturday September 24, 2022, beginning at 6:00 
pm. We ask you to support the Sisters of St. Peter Claver and to 
support their mission work in places that are in need of our resources 
and prayers. To register, go to http://SSPC22.givesmart.com. For 
more information, call (314) 469-4932 or email sspcstl@gmail.com  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE FOR LIFE: 13TH ANNUAL 
BENEFIT DINNER 
The Most Reverend Joseph Strickland, Bishop of the Diocese of Tyler, 
Texas will be the Main Speaker and Main Celebrant at Holy Mass for 
the 13th Annual Benefit Dinner for Our Lady of Guadalupe for Life. 
Join us Sunday, October 9th at 4:00 pm at Orlando Gardens South. 
For more information, please call (314) 487-2066 or (314) 920-1212. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
MEN’S SCHOLA 
The men’s schola would like to announce that it is accepting new 
members. The schola offers the opportunity to assist at Holy Mass and 
the Divine Office, as well as offering instruction in Latin and fraternity 
outside of the liturgy. Any man over the age of 18 wishing to audition 

for the schola can contact Nicholas Kalinowski 
at psalmus50@gmail.com for more information.  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
SERVICE OPPORTUNITY – KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  
To commemorate St. Louis's love for the poor, parishioners of the 
Oratory are encouraged to donate food items for the poor. Beginning 
the evening of August 24, consider placing non-perishable food items 
in the yellow barrels located at the entryways of the Oratory.  Please 
make all donations by Monday, September 12.  This effort 
supplements the ongoing charitable efforts of St. Vincent DePaul of 
St. Luke's Parish. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ALL THINGS NEW – YOUNG ADULT SURVEY 
Young adults 18-39, single or married, with or without children are 
invited to take the young adult survey. Take this opportunity to 
inform the Archdiocese of St. Louis about your experience, hopes and 
needs.  Please submit your responses by Monday, September 12. 
Visit: (allthingsnew.archstl.org/ways-to-engage/young-adult-
survey).  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
In your charity, please pray for the following members of the Oratory 
who are ill: William Allen, husband of Barbara Allen; Mary 
Knollmeyer, a long-time parishioner of the Oratory.   

Also, if you are aware of members of the Oratory who are sick or you 
yourself are sick and/or hospitalized and in need of prayers, please 
contact the Oratory at the earliest moment so that prayers can be 
offered for you and your loved ones. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
NEW EMAILS & BULLETIN UPDATE 
In the coming weeks, the Sunday Bulletin will undergo a few changes 
to accommodate our continued growth.  These changes primarily will 
include publicizing the new email addresses for the various 
organizations that have become a part of the Oratory community.  In 
advance, your patience is asked as we strive to find the most effective 
ways to communicate with the faithful of the Oratory. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ORATORY CHOIR 
The Oratory's polyphonic choir will resume in September. If you have 
been thinking about joining the choir, this is an excellent time to do 
so! Please prayerfully consider directing your time and talents to 
glorify the Lord in this way. Contact Mrs. Kenney 
at elisabethrkenney@gmail.com or leave your contact information on 
the sheet on the information table if you are interested. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
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NEW FAMILIES for AUGUST (alphabetical order): 
A warm welcome to our new parishioners! 

 The Balderrama Family ~ Joseph & Allison, and Leo 
 The Boughton Family ~ Adam & Jessica, and Michael 
 Parker Grundman 
 The Hock Family ~ John & Barb, Andrea, Joshua, Nathan, 

Beth, and Jacob 
 Emma Kausch 
 Samuel Kruger 
 The Lucido Family ~ Stephen & Patty 
 The Midden Family ~ Adam & Ellen, and Liliana 
 Patrick Owens 
 Stephen Russ 
 The Schutzenhofer Family ~ Ron & Anita  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 Sunday, 4 September: Coffee Hour after the 8:00 am Holy Mass 
 Sunday, 4 September:  Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Monday, 5 September: OFFICE CLOSED 
 Monday, 5 September: Holy Mass @ 7:00 am 
 Wednesday, 7 September: Holy Hour from 5:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
 Sunday, 11 September: Coffee Hour after the 11:30 am Holy Mass 
 Sunday, 11 September:  Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Wednesday, 14 September: Holy Hour from 5:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
 Sunday, 18 September: Coffee Hour after the 8:00 am Holy Mass 
 Sunday, 18 September:  Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Wednesday, 21 September: Holy Hour from 5:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
 Sunday, 25 September: Coffee Hour after the 11:30 am Holy Mass 
 Sunday, 25 September:  Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Wednesday, 28 September: Holy Hour from 5:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

+++++++++++++++++++++++  
 
 

PILGRIM VIRGIN MARY STATUE 2022  
08/07-08/14 Kelly  08/14-08/21 Wisniewski 
08/21-08/28 Jones  08/28-09/04 Holman 
09/04-09/11 Carapella 09/11-09/18 Cook 
09/18-09/25 Hayward  09/25-10/02 Fowler 
10/02-10/09 Blum  10/09-10/16 Alexander 
10/16-10/23 Haulard 10/23-10/30 Catalano 
10/30-11/06 Kenney 11/06-11/13 Raymond 
11/13-11/20 Flannigan 11/20-11/27 Gelhot 
11/27-12/04 Horan 12/04-12/11 Schuette 
12/11-12-18   Filla      12/18-12/25 Petrick 
Drop off and pick-up statue at back of church. Place on the floor to left of the 
Oratory table.  Be in contact with each other to ensure that the statue will 
transfer on schedule.                                 
 

PLEASE CONTACT SHARON ALEXANDER 
saalexa@sbcglobal.net TO BE ADDED OR TAKEN OFF THE 
PILGRIM STATUE SCHEDULE. NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS 
WELCOME!  

+++++++++++++++++++++++  
MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday, 5 September – St. Lawrence Justinian 

7:00 am: Joseph Boeckmann, Sr. (d) 
 

Tuesday, 6 September – Feria 
7:00 am: Cathy Saccente 
 

Wednesday, 7 September – Feria 
6:30 pm: Anna Kalinowski 
 

Thursday, 8 September – Nativity of the BVM 
7:00 am: Chris & Rita Jo Horan 
 

Friday, 9 September – St. Gorgonius 
 12:15 pm: Grace Elizabeth Mueller 
 

Sunday, 11 September – 14th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 am: Ines de Erausquin 

               11:30 am:   Mary Elizabeth Rheinheimer

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Lady of Walsingham, intercede for us who have recourse to thee! 
Ss. Gregory and Augustine, pray for us!   

 
 
 
 
 

~ 08/28/2022 ~ 
 

    ACTUAL 
Weekly Collection Total $ 6,586.22 
Online Giving  $ 5,751.00 
Total    $ 12,337.22 
Needed   $ 11,500.00 ($837.22) 
Year to Date Total $ 92,796.41 
 





 
Michael B. Dixon, M.D. and SSM Health 

are pleased to welcome 

Jessica Jenkins, M.D. 
Continuing to follow the call of Humanae Vitae and    
utilizing medical and surgical NaProTechnology for 

over 27 years 
314-842-7910  

1011 Bowles Avenue, Suite G10, Fenton, MO 
On the campus of SSM Health St. Clare Hospital 

Sunday Missal Service • 1012 Vermont St. • Quincy, Illinois • 800-635-0622 • www.sundaymissal.com •  mawesthoff@aol.com

Todd Grizzle, CFA, AIF 

FIDUCIARY ADVISORS INC. 
REGISTERED INVESTMENT ADVISOR 

We Provide Solutions,  
We Don’t Sell Products 
www.fiduciaryadv.com 

314‐726‐5110          tgrizzle@fiduciaryadv.com 
Financial planning for individuals  • 
 401(k) consulting for employers  • 

Fee‐only (no commissions)  • 
Low cost index investing  • 

 IF YOU OR YOUR BUSINESS IS  
INTERESTED IN  SUPPORTING THIS        

BULLETIN 
PLEASE CONTACT:  

MARK WESTHOFF WITH SUNDAY MISSAL SERVICE 
AT  

618-772-5090 OR 800-635-0622

 DISCOVER THE CATHOLIC DIFFERENCE 
     Rely on the Knights of Columbus 
       to protect your family’s future 

 Contact me today: 
     James Ferris 

       314-276-9316  •  james.ferris@KofC.org 

LIFE INSURANCE •  DISABILITY INSURANCE •  LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE  •  RETIREMENT ANNUITIES

 Helen Gelhot, M.D. 
 

Advanced Wellness 
Internal Medicine 

314.576.0094

Alex Filla  
Premier Real Estate Agent 

Vedenhaupt Team 
Oratory Member 

 
 afilla@cbphomes.com 

Office: 636-231-3122 • Cell: 636-390-2121

Powered by Coldwell Banker Premier

E-SEARCH, LLC
SPECIALIZED RECRUITING FIRM  

Supporting area companies for the past 20 years  

 Looking for new team members?  
Or just need job search advice?  

Call or text for more  
information  

Michael Rapp  
Husband, Father & Oratory Parishioner  

Call or Text: 314-469-3100 
www.esearchlink.com

Phillip Buckley, DDS 
Schedule Your Appointment! 

  636-629-1103 
stclairfamilydentistry.com 

525 E. Springfield Road • St. Clair, Missouri  
  

“Service is our specialty 
         at an affordable price.”

www.twomikescatering.com 
314-752-5800
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